Board of Directors Meeting September 13, 2018
Approved November 15, 2018

Attendees:

Jim Mclean (Chairman Pro-Tempore) Lyn Floyd (Treasurer)
Nancy Keefer (Secretary) Dianne Drye (Trail Specialist)
Al Cairns Mike Dolan

Ken Spilios

Excused Absence:

Steve Diez Chris Raby

Dennis Reiland Rich Roussel (Vice President)
Jamie Roussel (Membership) Don Zutaut

Guests:

Joy Hancock, Bike Florida Don Eastman

Candace Mclean

The meeting was called to order at 4:31 p.m. by Secretary Nancy Keefer per the Bylaws; she
immediately nominated Jim Mclean to be the Meeting Chairman Protempore in the absence of both
a President and the Vice President. The Board of Directors approved the nomination by acclimation.

Minutes from the 04/12/18 meeting had already been approved by email; therefore, no minutes
were read at this meeting.

Agenda

Guest: Joy Hancock, Executive Director for Bike Florida, spoke regarding a grant she is giving fo our
trail in the amount of $2500. Joy's preference is that Bike Florida help with a specific long-lasting
item that meets a need on the trail, and she wanted to hear what the Board suggested.

Dianne Drye commented that nothing could be done without permission of Management, and that all

grants must be approved by Tallahassee. Joy clarified it is a donation from her organization; it was
agreed that moving forward it would be discussed as a donation or as a gift.
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The following ideas were discussed.
Repair stand
{ Al mentioned he's heard of them being available in Europe, and it would make sense because we
are 46 miles long + now tied to the GNT.
{ Jim mentioned he was just on the Chiefland trail, and there is one there; he also saw one in Trenton
{ Ken mentioned one on the Santos trail
{ Dianne's concern was that a box with tools (Ken mentioned the tools would get taken) would not
look professional.
{ Ken clarified it was the metal pole with tools attached by long cables. Jim said he has seen one
with a fold-down stand that allows riders to hang their bike there while doing the repair.
{ Mike described one that he has seen one on bike tours and he and Tammy Heon [Manager
of Hernando County Tourist Development] have discussed one for their trail.
1 Info kiosk replacement for Trilby
{ Dianne spoke up and said the one at Lake Townsen will not be replaced
{ Nancy expressed that the Board is aware of that, but there seem to be quite a few less than she
used to need to print. The clarification is that only one kiosk is gone.
1 Mileage marker signs
{ Arrangements will need to be made to designate the WST mileage and the GNT mileage because
they're joining.
9 Discs embedded in the trail with GPS coordinates
 Mike thought we might be able to supplement the project with some of our funds from the ride.

Ken brought up issues of other items being removed from the trail; Jim suggested we table that discussion
until another time when we weren't talking about a specific topic.

Joy spent a bit of time describing her event. She suggested that if we want to man a rest stop for her ride, we
can also have our “stuff” available (maps, membership stuff, etc.). If we man the last rest stop of the day?,
we could put out a donation jar, make ourselves a bit known to the group. We could come out fo the
campsite to meet and greet, and we (someone) could speak at the meeting.

April 1-3

Ken got clarification on format of their ride: 6 days; 3 days in Brooksville, to and from the campsite. Then
everyone gets in their car and get themselves to Whispering Pines. Bike Florida can transport, but it works
well if the riders have their cars because then they can come info town {and spend money).

Sherry and Mike gave them routes to and from the campsite. Locals are welcome to come and ride; there is
no fee — locals just need to sign a liability waiver. They have routes of different lengths, including metric
century and true century.

The tour is not a race — people leave when they want to, ride different distances...whenever. The routes do
not open before sunrise, and the routes close at 4:00. Bike Florida contracts with local law enforcement and

! They supply everything needed - they just need people to man them.
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highway patrol to make sure they know about tricky infersections, efc. They put out a schedule for when the
rest stops will be open.

Food trucks will be available, and they encourage folks to go out, so if we can also suggest things they can
do while nearby, etc.

Last year's economic impact on the areas was almost $890,000.00 for the week.

Mike suggested we make a list of the places and things people might want to do, and then notify those folks
that their establishment has been suggested to give them a heads up of a possible need for more staff that
day.

On the night of the 2, the Cove is hosting their event.

Don Eastman: Don has a project to build roofs on the new benches on the trail. His plan putting 4 4x4s up
with a 104oot span. The reason for his proposal is because there will be a number of the roofs needed,
which takes it beyond the parameters of just turning in a receipt.

One plan suggests 2x4s the length of the 10 sections; he (and Jim) agree that won't support the roof. He
then said he did the cost figures for 2x6és (Jim suggested 2x8s) as well. The 2x4 plan would cost $240 each;
the 2x6 plan would cost $300 each.

Al questioned why we would be going back to shingles instead of the metal roofs. Don replied that he was
told they want shingles. He said he was not pleased that he was told 2x4s would work. Dianne said he
should talk to Chris [Raby] about his concerns (asphalt shingles and 2x4s).

Dianne suggested Jim join Don when talking to Chris.

Al pointed out the shingles under the trees and the subsequent mold and mildew makes them not last as long
as the metal roofs. Jim pointed out 20-year shingles or 50-year steel is clear the steel is better.

Jim suggested he and Don sit down one afternoon and draw up plans and take them to Chris.
Ken figured the price at 26 at the higher cost would run around $6000.00

Dianne said she doesn't think there will be a full 23 (one bench per 2 miles) because there are items in place
that suffice.

Al asked how many we have now; Dianne replied the picnic shelters work, mile 6 has the north shelter at
Ridge Manor. She thinks there will be about 18 total new benches.

Al said if we get a drawing together with a good cost number, and how many we need.
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Nancy asked Don if he could fix the document holders at Trilby. Dianne said she has new holders. Nancy
asked her to replace the broken ones at Trilby.

Dianne then brought up they have been thinking about instead of posting the newsletters, having a lot
printed and then either put into the document holders or stuffed into the other brochures so that when
someone gets a brochure, they also get a newsletter. Al suggested tabling this topic as well.

Dianne spoke with Joy regarding pedal assist; Joy was not the one who has the information.

Bike Ride Updates:
T Numbers from Lyn: As of the afternoon of 9/13/18, there were 479 registered riders

{ Nancy asked how it stands compared to last year
{ Jim asked if she had gotten the checks Barbara left in the box
s Lyn had; she leaves them on Tuesday, Harris gets them on Wednesday, and Lyn deposits them on
Thursday.
{ Lyn did not have Jamie's numbers, but she believes it is substantially fewer?
{ We reiterated some of the reasons why our rider numbers could be down
{ Lyn has been tracking those brought in by Race Roster and our regular riders and the numbers seem
to be 50/50 from CAAM and our regular riders.
{
1 Food
{ Ken has only a $500 limit on his card, and he has already spent $600 on the trees (he thought the
limit was much higher).
s Should we buy as much as before?
1 Candace has already reduced the cookie amounts by 10% as we talked about last meeting.
1 Ken thinks he should do the same with the rest of the foods
s The produce from Seven Rivers has been arranged [by the Harnages]; he will pick that up on the
Friday before the ride.
{ Resa (Ray-zah) has given us permission to use their kitchen; we can store all of our stuff there. Ken
has already spoken to him about the key and getting stuff in there and out of there.
{ Everything will be ready for Ken; he just needs fo let Resa know when and he'll put it out. Candace
has all of the lists with who gefs what with the rest of the cookies and SAG stop items.
{ Al suggested we put ROCC’s name on the back of the shirts; Jim had asked Resa what we could do

for him, but he declined anything because he just wants to be a good neighbor. We decided that we
will put a blurb about him in the newsletter to thank him for his generosity.

1 Sponsorships

{
{

Way behind on the small donors.

s Mike brought in a bunch of them and they are still supporting his ride this year.
Nancy showed the back of tshirt

s We have 8 Presenting or Platinum

s We have 4 Gold and 3 Silver

2 Lyn sent an email on the morning of 9/15 which showed October 2017 — as of 9/15 we had 474 riders registered
October 2018 - as of 9/15 we have 494 riders registered.
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1 Trail repair update
{ Woas supposed to start on 9/12/18, but he hurt is back, so it will start 9/14/18
{ 70 spots cut from MM32 (north of the 41 overpass) and SR486
{ Cutlarge to make sure the repair stays
{ The major ones will be done now and then we will look at the funds to see what we're doing next

Need to move the Membership meetings to Wednesday. There is no reason to vote because the days are
not in the Bylaws. The only thing we need is notification to the members, and that's been done by Facebook,
in the newsletter, and in the Chronicle.

Jim has clarified with John Pricher that the meeting is on Wednesday at the Lakes Region Library, and he’s
ready for his talk.

Jim asked if everyone got the bylaws. He then asked that everyone review them and be ready to vote in
November. He found some editing that needs to happen and will give that directly fo the Secretary.

Next item: We need a new President.
f Lyn nominated Jim

{ Jim respectfully declined, with thanks that he was honored to be nominated, but not able to fulfill the
duties.

{ Ken suggested we get a committee to go speak to someone

{ Mike said we need to look for the Director first; then the Directors can decide on a new officer.

{ Nancy admitted she is looking for a job, and would be happy to stay on as Secretary, but cannot
meet at 4:30 if she gets a job.
s Mike said he would be willing to do the Secretary job
s Nancy suggested they talk and split the job (Secretary and Corresponding Secretary)

Volunteers:
I Candace said that Karen seems to have a full staff ready to roll

Trademarking and copyrighting our logo:
| Rich sent information to JulieAnn Tabone about it, but she has not responded as far as we know.
| Dianne brought up the issue originally because of the Land and Sea shop having the tshirts that say
Rails to Trails and the date of Established 1989, she is worried that he will try to use the mural

.
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